
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

September/October 2020 
 
Dear Family and Friends, 
 

OUR JANUARY RETURN TO THE FIELD 
 

We are very grateful for your prayers on our behalf as we have labored through the obstacles and hindrances of this 
furlough.  Covid-19, health challenges, and circumstances in West Africa have delayed our return to the field, which 
has been excruciatingly frustrating for us.  Our next term has the potential to be our best term yet, and we are anxious 
to get back and get started. 
 
Our health has improved to the point that we can return.  As well, we have found the means necessary to return in 
the midst of Covid-19 restrictions.  The Ivory Coast had its elections on October 31st.  The fallout from these elections 
is ongoing, but we are trusting that it will resolve in a matter of weeks.  For this reason, we are scheduling our return 
for our sixth term in the Ivory Coast for this January. 
 

PRAISE 
 

For years our family has discussed the possibility of writing a book detailing our family ministry in missions.  In spite 
of that desire, we have never seemed to have the time or patience to do it.  I was recently contacted by Monroe 
Roark, former print journalist and member of the Community Bible Baptist Church in St. Petersburg, FL, concerning 
his writing the story of our family ministry.  He has completed the book, and it is now available.  If you are interested, 
you can use the following link to read the first chapter and order the book. 
https://mailchi.mp/34c1a32be2c3/read-the-first-chapter-free 
 

PRAYER REQUEST 
 

As I mentioned above, the Ivory Coast had their elections on October 31st.  The incumbent’s candidacy in this election 
was deemed unconstitutional by the other three opposition candidates.  This provoked two of those candidates to 
withdraw from the elections and call for an active boycott of the elections.  This boycott provoked some violence at 
certain voting stations on election day. 
 
In spite of low voter turnout, the incumbent was declared the winner.  The two opposition candidates who withdrew 
are now wanting to form their own government in hopes of attaining international recognition and in hopes of forcing 
the incumbent to accept a coalition government.  The incumbent has refused, and tension is running very high in the 
country with both those supporting the incumbent and those supporting the opposition. 
 
Please pray for a quick resolution of this conflict for the safety of our brothers and sisters in Christ.  Some of our 
churches have found themselves in hot zones and are really threatened by violence.  As well, pray for the resolution 
of this conflict so that we can return in January without any difficulty. 
 
Most sincerely in Christ,            Address:                Contact: 
    4459 Tiedeman Road   Vonage  (216) 544-0290 
    Brooklyn, OH  44144   Cell  (216) 702-6301 
Robert C. Mach        RCMachRCI@gmail.com 
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